
Message from  
the President

Dear Donors, 

Volunteers, 

Readers…

…Thank you! 

Thank you for donating. Thank you for giving your time. Thank you 

for believing in the CCSA—for surely, we could not be what we 

are today without you all.

I am amazed at what we have accomplished together over the  

past 12 years.

Member volunteers have dedicated countless number of hours 

and days in program planning and delivery.

Donors have increased their annual gifts from $6,887 in 2005 to 

$76,225 in 2012, allowing us to:

•  Deliver CCSA programs to trainees and to shape our future 

cardiovascular professionals.

•฀฀Offer interactive education, hands-on teaching labs, expert 

advice and networking opportunities with cardiovascular leaders 

to over 250 trainees annually at the Trainee Day at the Canadian 

Cardiovascular Congress (CCC).

•฀฀Help over 500 residents prepare for the Royal College of 

Physicians and Surgeons exam in cardiology, cardiac surgery and 

pediatric cardiology since 2006. The Trainee Review Programs 

continue to be extremely valuable offerings. 

•฀฀Provide all trainees with a subscription to the new Canadian 

Journal of Cardiology—free!—to help keep their knowledge current.

•฀ Fund the attendance of over 160 of Canada’s brightest young minds 

at the CCC through the Have a Heart Bursary Program since 2002. 

But here’s the reality… Every year, we make choices that we shouldn’t 

have to… choices that affect future careers. For example, every year 

we turn down more than 50 applicants to the Have a Heart Bursary 

Program. It doesn’t matter that they all deserve to attend our annual 

Congress - the reality is that we can’t afford to send them.

There is an overwhelming demand for time and donations these 

days but, on the CCSA’s behalf, I ask you to consider this: What 

you give today—be it time, funds or anything else—goes to the 

future of the cardiovascular community in Canada and the health 

of Canadians. For the sake of that future, I ask you to THINK BIG! 

Donate now at my.CCS.ca.

Thank you again… in anticipation this time.

Sincerely, 

Bibiana Cujec, MD  

CCSA President

C A N A D I A N 
CARDIOVASCULAR 
SOCIETY ACADEMY
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About the CCSA

The Canadian Cardiovascular Society 

Academy (CCSA) is a charitable organization 

that was created in 2000 by the Canadian 

Cardiovascular Society (CCS).

The CCSA provides cardiovascular trainees 

with unique programs and services from 

the moment they begin specialized training 

through to the first years of employment. The 

Academy has chosen to focus on providing 

support for medical students, prospective 

cardiovascular specialists, scientists in training 

and current cardiovascular trainees as a means 

of encouraging the continuation of a strong 

cardiovascular sector in the future.

Donations from individuals and organizations 

provide the necessary funding to develop new 

and expand existing valued CCSA programs.

CCSA Board Members

Dr. Bibiana Cujec, President

Dr. Anne Gillis, Past President

Dr. Heather Ross, Secretary/Treasurer

Dr. Victor Huckell, Member

Dr. Peter Guerra, Member

Dr. Edmund King, Member

Dr. Blair O’Neill, Member

Dr. Charles Kerr, Member

Dr. Mario Talajic, Member

Dr. Christopher Simpson, Member

Dr. Maral Ouzounian, Trainee Representative

Anne Ferguson, Executive Director

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.ccs.ca

Canadian Cardiovascular Society Academy  

222 Queen Street, Suite 1403  

Ottawa, Ontario K1P 5V9 

Toll Free: 877-569-3407 ext. 402 

Email: ccsa@ccs.ca
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2012 Adult Cardiology Trainee Review Program  

The seventh Adult Cardiology Trainee Review Program was held April 27-29, 

2012 in Toronto. There were 54 out of 69 third-year trainees in attendance. 

The program again was an extremely valuable opportunity for third-year 

adult cardiology residents to prepare for the Royal College of Physicians and 

Surgeons of Canada Examination in cardiology.

We would like to thank the Adult Cardiology TRP Planning Committee 

members who volunteered their time and provided leadership in developing 

and delivering this program:

Dr. Michael Froeschl, Chair  Dr. Mathieu Bernier

Dr. James Brown   Dr. Michael Freeman

Dr. Christopher Glover  Dr. Christopher Johnson

Dr. Evan Lockwood  Dr. Nisha D’Mello

Dr. Donald Palisaitis  Dr. Sarah Ramer

Dr. Dylan Taylor   Dr. Mathieu Walker

Dr. Kenneth Watson

2012 Pediatric Cardiology Trainee Review Program  

The sixth Pediatric Cardiology Trainee Review Program was held May 4-6, 

2012 at the Hospital for Sick Children in Toronto. This year, there were 17 

attendees representing programs from across Canada. 

The CCS and CCSA wish to thank the Pediatric Cardiology TRP Planning 

Committee for putting together this outstanding program and for 

contributing their time to its success:

Dr. Kenny Wong, Chair   Dr. Fraser Golding

Dr. Martin Hosking  Dr. Jennifer Russell

Dr. Derek Wong   Dr. Shi-Joon Yoo

2012 Cardiac Surgery Trainee Review Program

The fifth Cardiac Surgery Trainee Review Program was held April 13 

and 14, 2012 in Montréal. There were 18 cardiac surgery residents in 

attendance, of which eight were scheduled to write the exam this year. 

The program was also opened to fifth year trainees and provided them 

with much appreciated exposure to the oral examination process.

The CCS and CCSA wishes to extend a genuine thank you to faculty 

members for their contribution and for providing an outstanding learning 

opportunity for Canada’s cardiac surgery trainees: 

Dr. Frédéric Jacques, Chair  Dr. Munir Boodhwani

Dr. Eric Charbonneau  Dr. John Coles

Dr. Philippe Demers  Dr. Eric Dumont 

Dr. Roy Masters   Dr. Yoan Lamarche

Dr. Mackenzie Quantz

Trainee Review Programs

The Trainee Review Programs (TRPs) were established in 2006 after CCS trainees identified the RCPSC examination 

preparation as a critical milestone in the transition from school to work. The TRPs provide trainees with realistic 

exposure to the examination process and offer an opportunity for feedback from faculty. The programs test their 

knowledge and exam writing skills and provide an overview of all aspects of the exam. In addition, TRPs provide 

trainees the valuable opportunity to network with program faculty and fellow trainees from across Canada. 

2012 ADULT CARDIOLOGY 
 TRP FACULTY

2012 CARDIAC SURGERY  

TRP FACULTY

2012 PEDIATRIC CARDIOLOGY  

TRP FACULTY
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Congratulations to the 2011 Have a Heart Bursary Program Recipients:

Arden Barry (Edmonton, AB)

Nicolas Bousette (Toronto, ON)

Virgilio Cadete (Saskatoon, SK)

Julia Cadrin-Tourigny (Montréal, QC)

Marie-Annick Clavel (Québec, QC)

Nancy Côté (Québec, QC)

Diala El Husseini (Québec, QC)

Nandini Gupta (Toronto, ON)

Tina Hu (Toronto, ON)

Philippe Lachance (Québec, QC)

Carol Lam (Toronto, ON)

William McIntyre (Kingston, ON)

Abraham Nunes (Edmonton, AB)

Rianne Ravensbergen (Burnaby, BC)

Jon-Jon Santiago (Winnipeg, MB)

Anna Schmidt (Calgary, AB)

Kaustabh Singh (Toronto, ON)

Ivan Stevic (Hamilton, ON)

Stephanie Thorn (Ottawa, ON)

Matthew Zeglinski (Winnipeg, MB)

Have a Heart Bursary Program

The Have a Heart Bursary Program, now in its eleventh year, is a travel bursary program designed to introduce 

promising young Canadian medical students, graduate students, post-graduate trainees and basic scientists-in-training 

to the cardiovascular field in Canada. 

This program supports about 20 students annually to participate in the annual Canadian Cardiovascular  

Congress (CCC).

2011 Have a Heart Bursary Recipients with Dr. Heather Ross, CCSA Treasurer and Dr. Bibiana Cujec, CCSA President.
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 Attending the Canadian Cardiovascular Congress as a Have a Heart 

Bursary Recipient was a fruitful experience.  I felt privileged to be 

given the occasion to have interesting discussions with Canadian 

leaders in the cardiovascular field. I also truly appreciated this 

occasion to meet other young individuals from around Canada who 

share a common passion for the cardiovascular field.”   

 
–  Julia Cadrin-Tourigny, 2011 Have a Heart Bursary Recipient 

  The Have a Heart Bursary breakfast is 

certainly one of the most exciting and 

refreshing events of the Congress. It is a 

unique opportunity to meet and exchange 

ideas with some of the most promising young 

individuals in the field of cardiovascular 

healthcare and research. After meeting these 

brilliant and passionate young people, I went 

back home full of energy, ideas, and optimism! 

I am glad to see that this event remains one of 

the top priorities of the Academy.”   

 

–  Philippe Pibarot, 2011 Have a Heart Bursary  

Program Mentor

 The Have a Heart Bursary breakfast event is a 

unique opportunity to celebrate and meet 

some of the brightest young minds who are 

leading the cardiovascular field into the 

future.  Their ideas are refreshing and their 

enthusiasm contagious.  It is reassuring to me 

that the Academy invests in our trainees and 

in so doing the future of cardiovascular health 

for Canadians.”   
 
 –  Robert Beanlands, 2011 Have a Heart Bursary  

Program Mentor

 

 

 

 

 

 After the experience offered by this bursary,  

I was inspired to further stretch my limits as  

a trainee.”  

 

 – Abraham Nunes, planning a career in cardiac surgery

Julia Cadrin-Tourigny, 2011 Have a Heart Bursary Recipient with 

Bibiana Cujec, CCSA President
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Trainee Day 

The Annual Canadian Cardiovascular Trainee Day now 

in its 11th year is a one-day educational program that 

takes place at the Canadian Cardiovascular Congress. 

Trainee Day is an excellent means for trainees to 

enrich their Congress experience.  Trainee Day 

provides a series of interactive and hands-on sessions 

that test their skills, helps them identify performance 

gaps or just increase their knowledge.  

A special thanks to this year’s planning committee 

who put together a stellar program.

2012 Trainee Day Planning Committee Members

Douglas Hayami, co-chair Sonya K. Hui, co-chair

Brian J. Potter, Past co-chair Tina Hu

Benjamin Hibbert  Jeremy Kobulnik

Sanjog Kalra   Abraham J. Nunes

Maxime Laflamme  

TRAINEE DAY 2011 – CARDIAC 
SURGERY SKILLS LAB

TRAINEE DAY 2011 –  ECHO SKILLS LAB

 Trainee Day has evolved 

significantly over the last couple of 

years to more fully meet the 

breadth of Canadian trainees’ needs 

and learning styles. Getting to be a 

part of that process and seeing my 

fellow trainees respond to the new 

format has been truly rewarding.”  

 

– Dr. Brian Potter, 2011 Trainee Day Chair
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Our 2011-2012 Donors

Donations received between April1, 2011 –  

March 31st, 2012

Donations from individuals and organizations make our 

valued CCSA programs possible. Support the Canadian 

Cardiovascular Society Academy today! 

 

Thank you! 2011 Visionary Donor Dr. Charles Kerr; Mr. Blair Tryon, Intertask 

Conferences; Dr. Bibiana Cujec and 2011 Visionary Donor  

Dr. Eldon Smith at the 2011 CCS Awards Ceremony.

Visionary  

($5000 and up)

Charles R. Kerr

Blair J. O’Neill

Heather Ross

President’s Circle 

($1000 to $4999)

Paul W. Armstrong

Rob S. B. Beanlands

Margaret Blackwell

Bibiana Cujec

Ross A. Davies

Vladimir Dzavik

Derek V. Exner

Anne M. Gillis

Mark Henderson

Robert J. Howard

Victor F. Huckell

Dakshina R. Murthy

Samuel Siu

Anthony Tang

Alan M .White

Wladyslaw Wojcik

Benefactors  

($500 to $999)

Nanette A. Alvarez

Israel Belenkie

Kwan-Leung Chan

Jonathan B. Choy

Michael R. Freeman

Michelle Graham

Milan Gupta

Lyall A. Higginson

Jonathan Howlett

Simon Jackson

Richard G. James

Richard A. Leather

Evan E. Lockwood

Peter R. McLaughlin

Robert Roberts

Omid Salehian

Robert Sheldon

Malcolm D. Silver

Stuart Smith

Dylan A Taylor

Robert Teskey

Rodney Zimmermann

Friends (up to $499)

Beth Abramson

Abdul A. Al-Hesayen

Naheed Ali

Abdulwahab Alkhalifa

Hani Amad

Robert R.A. Amyot

Todd J. Anderson

J. Malcolm O.  Arnold

Rakesh C.  Arora

Richard Audet

Michael G. Baird

Arsène Basmadjian

Vicki Bernstein

Olivier F. Bertrand

Gopal Bhatnagar

Peter Bolli

Kayoomars Boroomand

Neil Brass

Robert I. Brown

Chris E.H. Buller

Gary Burggraf

Julia C. Cadrin-Tourigny

John A. Cairns

Lucille Carling-Chambers

Jean-Christophe Carvalho

Mark Chandy

Richard Choi

Eric Alan Cohen

Ruth L. Collins-Nakai

Paolo Costi

Jean-Marc Côté

Gilles R. Dagenais

Adrian Dancea

Lorretta Daniel 

Michel D’Astous

Robert De Larochellière

Carlos Del Campo

François Delage

Jean-Pierre Dery

Dushyant K. Desai

Alexander J. Dick

Jean Diodati

Paul Dorian

Leonidas N. Dragatakis

Anique Ducharme

Justin Ezekowitz

Chris Feindel

Keith J.C. Finnie

Anne Fournier

Jean-Claude Fouron

Ronald Fowlis

Arthur D. Friesen

Michael Froeschl

Gordon M. Froggatt

Aldo A. Furlani

François Gagnon

George J. Garbe

Vernon A. Gebhardt

Philippe Genereux

Alfred Gerein

Nitin Ghorpade

Nadia Giannetti

Linda Gillam

Kenneth Gin

François Gobeil

Anthony F. Graham

James H. Graham

John J. Graham

Paul V. Greenwood

John Gunstensen

Ramsay W. Gunton

Gabor Gyenes

Naiyer Habib

Richard Haichin

Louise Harris

Michael C. Hartleib

Richard Harvey

M. Sherif Hashem

Robert Hegele

Paul J. Hendry

Steven Hodge

George Honos

Martin C.K. Hosking

Jaroslav Hubacek

Derek G. Human

Dennis P. Humen

John R. Imrie

Debra Isaac

George Jablonsky

Ernest Janzen

Alexandra Jevremovic

David Johnstone

Bruce Josephson

Bodh I. Jugdutt

Henri Justino

Michal J. Kantoch

Zamaneh Kassiri

Yacoob Kathrada

Grigorios E. Katsouras

Terence Kavanagh

Angela J. Kealey

Catherine Kells

Bakhtiar J. Kidwai

Marla C. Kiess

David Kinloch

Gerald A. Klassen

Merril L. Knudtson

Vikas Kuriachan

Harry Lapierre

Louise Laramée

Eric Larose

Charles Lazzam

Catherine A. Le Feuvre

Yves M. Le Gal

Yves Leclerc

Robert N. Lesoway

Jose F. Lopez

Cathy A. Lumb

Ian L. MacDonald

Gyaandeo Maharajh

Peiman Malek-Marzban

Rizwan Manji

Michael McDonald

Roxane McKay

Neil McKenzie

Bruce McManus

Kenneth R. Melvin

Steven R. Meyer

Robert M. Miller

L. Brent Mitchell

Gordon W. Moe

Franck Molin

Tapas Mondal

François-Pierre Mongeon

John C. Mullen

Syed Najaf Nadeem

Isabelle Nault

Gary E. Newton

Gustavo J. Nogareda

Paul Novak

David G. Nykanen

Erwin Oechslin

Eileen O’Meara

Abdullah Al Otaibi

Gavin Y. Oudit

Maral Ouzounian

Pierre Pagé

Mladen Palaic

Donald Palisaitis

Anthony Panos

Thomas G Parker

Glen J. Pearson

Michel Pellerin

Roland Person

Vivian Petropoulos

François Philippon

Philippe Pibarot

J. Geoffrey Pickering

Paul Timothy Pollak

J.A. Jean Quevillon

Brendan Quinn

F. Russell Quinn

Alan Rabinowitz

Mark A. Rabinovitch

Vivian S. Rambihar

Sarah A. Ramer

Joseph A. Ricci

Leon Rioux

Colin Rose

David B. Ross

John Rothschild

Jacques R. Rouleau

Fraser Rubens

Jennifer Russell

Bal M. Sahay

Gary Salasidis

Magdi Sami

Anthony J. Sanfilippo

John Sapp

Erick Schampaert

Brian Sealey

Suryakant K. Shah

Khaled Shelig

Iryna Shovkivska

Brian G. Sinclair

Jitendra Singh

Allan C. Skanes

Jeffrey F. Smallhorn

Hugh W. E. Smith

Christian M. Steinberg

Jan Surkes

Neville G. Suskin

Erik J. Suuronen

James Swan

Elizabeth A. Swiggum

Mario Talajic

Peter Tan

Sallie Teasdale

Patrick Teefy

Christina G. Templeton

Guy Tremblay

Wayne J. Tymchak

George Vertes

Thad Waites

Mathieu A. Walker

James W. Warnica

Andrew Warren

Eva Welisch

Robert Welsh

Michel White

Randall G. Williams

Stephen B Wilton

Andrew P.  Wong

Kenny K. Wong

Ken S. Woo

Tsighereda Rose Yosief

Piero Zanetti

Community Donors

CIHR Institute of 

Circulatory and 

Respiratory Health 

(ICRH)

Community Foundation of 

Ottawa

Intertask Conferences Ltd.

The Muttart Foundation
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Financial Statement  
April 1, 2011 – March 31, 2012

SUMMARY OF OPERATIONS

REVENUE 2012

Donations from members $ 76,225

Investment 71,704

Bank Interest 1,690

Interest on promissory note 10,185

Contribution (CIHR) 10,000

Donations from Others 5,628

Donation in marketable securities 0

TOTAL REVENUE $ 175,432

EXPENSES

Administration $ 88,109

Adult Cardiology TRP 27,290

Trainee Initiatives 34,322

Have a Heart Bursary Program 29,010

CJC Subscriptions for Trainees 22,500

Cardiac Surgery TRP 5,301

Pediatric Cardiology TRP 6,364

TOTAL EXPENSES $ 212,896

Unrealized gains (losses) on held-for-trading financial 

investments 

(48,857)

Excess (deficiency) of revenue over expenses   ($86,320)

SUMMARY OF FINANCIAL POSITION

ASSETS 2012

Current Assets $ 250,553

Investments  1,482,556

Promissory Note, receivable from CCS 236,299

Total Assets $ 1,969,408

LIABILITIES

Current Liabilities $ 9,283

Net Assets 1,960,124

Total Liabilities and Net Assets $ 1,969,408

Complete Financial Statements and the auditor’s report for fiscal year April 

1, 2011 to March 31st, 2012 are available to CCSA members upon request.

Helping to keep trainee knowledge current

The CCSA is proud to offer trainees in a cardiovascular program or 

research with a free complimentary subscription to the  

Canadian Journal of Cardiology.  

Donations

from Members

Investment 

Interest/Dividend

Donations 

from others

43%

41%

16%

Administration

CJC Subscription

Trainee Review 

Programs

Trainee Day

Have a Heart 

Bursary Program

41%

16%

11%

18%

14%

CCSA Revenue Sources

Programs funded by the CCSA
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